System Of Care Governance Coalition (SOCGC)
Meeting Minutes for: May 9, 2017 @ 11:30am-1:00pm

In Attendance: Kenneth Hanson (Assistant Superintendent-Peru School Corporation)
khanson@peru.k12.in.us; Debi Wallick (Executive Director United Way of Miami County)
debiw@uwmiamip.org; Peter Diedrichs (Miami County Prosecutors Office)
pdiedrichs@miammicountyin.gov; Rachel Clark (Prosecutors Office Domestic Violence
Advocate) rheiber@miamicountyin.gov; Connie Shapiro (Whites residential and Family
Services) constance.shapiro@whitesrfs.org; Amiee Daniel (WMAP) adaniel@peru.k12.in.us;
Hannah Woodward (WorkOne) hwoodward@workonewestcentral.org; Wendy Langer (St.
Charles Catholic Church) wlanger@stcharlesperu.org; Diana Berich (Dukes Memorial Hospital)
dberich@ihn.net; Brian VanCamp (Certified Recovery Specialist), Susan Morris (CASA)
susanmorris765@agmail.com; Letecia Timmel (SOC Director-Four County Counseling Center)
Itimmel@fourcounty.org; Nicole Hyatt-Drang (VP of Operations- Four County Counseling
Center) nhiattdrang@fourcounty.org; Gabriel Greer (City of Peru-Mayor)
agreer@cityofperu.org; Mike Meeks (Chief Of Police-PPD) mmeeks@cityofperu.org; Pastor
Lauren Hall (Pastor- Main Street United Methodist Church) pastorlaurenhall@yahoo.com; Dale
Bliss (Executive Director-Advantage Housing) dbliss@advantagehousing.org; David Smith (Co-
executive Director-Helping Hands) d19m485@yahoo.com; Christy Shives (Primary
Preventionist-UJAFR) Christy.shives.I@us.af.mil; Amy Little (Sexual assault prevention and
response program manager) amye.little.I@us.af.mil; Heidi Wright (Sexual assault advocate)
hwright@fsahc.org; Chris Lee (Field Representative- Congresswoman Walurski)
chris.lee@mail.house.gov; Jennifer Yates (Substance abuse prevention director)
Jyates@mcymca.org; John Walker (Assistant Executive Director-CASA)
jwalker@miamicountyin.gov; Jacob Grady (Region 6 Supervisor-SCAN, Inc.)
jgrady@scaninc.org; Angela Bever (Director of Community Corrections of Miami County)
abever@miamicountyin.gov; Antonia Sawyer (Local Systems Coordinator for Miami County-
Chair SOCGC) asawyer@fourcounty.org;

11:33am. Meeting called to order- Antonia Sawyer requested everyone introduce themselves and sign in
on sheet provided. Each member introduced themselves.

11:35am: Antonia sawyer placed strategic plan up on monitor and went through it, there were no
objections to the strategic plan. Debi Wallick of the United Way of Miami County motioned to move
forward with the plan, Brian VanCamp of AA/NA seconded the motion. All members were in favor,
there were no oppositions.

11:50am. Debi Wallick opened up the updates with information on the “Miami County Works” program.
There has been over 30 participants in the 5 classes provided, with referrals coming from DCS,
Community Corrections, Circuit Court, and self-referrals from community. The workgroup has expanded
to a youth workshop set for June 6, 2017 @ 5:30pm.

Brian VanCamp presented the report on the Narcan training held May 6, 2017. There were 26
community members trained, 29 Narcan kits distributed, 29 medication lock bags distributed.

Discussion opened around the group. Wendy asked if SOCGC was “okay” with the attendance, and Brian
voiced that the relocation due to the YMCA not wanting the training around the kids fair did a disservice
to the community, and hurt attendance. Heidi voiced that SOCGC needs to continue with future
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trainings to continue to reduce stigma around substance abuse. Diana Berich voiced a positive
interaction with each individual whom attended, and that they varied in ages and appeared to be family
members. Diana voiced supportive and happy comments/feelings around the training from those whom
attended.

Angela Bever spoke on the community update held on April 27, 2017. Angela voiced a smaller
attendance but valuable conversation. Antonia asked Angel to speak on “Chemi/Kemmy” and she was
able to repeat what was said at the event. Angela spoke to the fact that “Chemi/Kemmy” is dissolved in
a solution and then sprayed on Spice or other substances. It is not easily detectable on a drug screen
and therefore is popular with probationary clientele. The drug will cause an intoxicated or drunk type
high. Kenny voiced several parents of his students are struggling with “Chemi/Kemmy” currently. Chief
thanked Angela for informing him of more than he had previously known about the substance.

Wendy Langer updated the members on “Living Free” as well as spoke from a flyer provided by Pastor
Phil Bunce, and those were distributed for reference. Connie Shapiro requested more copies of the
document, and Antonia stated she would scan and forward with minutes and current contact list.

Heidi Wright spoke on domestic violence and sexual assault. Heidi held an event for the viewing of
“Audrie and Daisy” a documentary about two youth who were sexually assaulted after using alcohol.
Letecia voiced concern about youth watching such films without parental/adult support. Kenny spoke
that several of his students has seen the film prior to the event. Kenny also spoke to new legislation that
was being implemented which included mental health training for students and staff yearly.

Chief Meeks spoke on a Narcan success story, and how an individual cried to him that he was saved and
found sobriety after Narcan. the sharps containers provided by Dukes Memorial Hospital to assist the
PPD in properly disposing of sharps as needed. A lot of diabetic needles and some substance use
needles have been disposed of or found by the PPD. Chief encouraged anyone who finds a needle to
call PPD/9-1-1 to have it disposed of, due to the drug Fentanyl being so strong, it could absorb in the
skin and cause overdose or illness.

Jennifer Yates spoke on the SAPC Recover Month Celebration- it will be September 16, 2017 @
10:00am-2:00pm. More information is to come.

Nicole Hyatt-Drang spoke on a pilot Vivitrol program that will be available to Miami County residents in
early summer. CJ Davis, President/CEO of Four County Counseling Center will present information to
the community at the SOCGC meeting on June 13, 2017 @ 11:30am.

Dale Bliss spoke on Advantage Housing and a rapid rehousing opportunity for Miami County. This would
afford a resource to those whom are homeless in our community. A motion made by Peter Diedrichs
and second by Connie Shapiro to move forward with pursuing this opportunity was made. David Smith
and Pastor Lauren Hall then requested to be on the workgroup to move this forward.

Kenny Hanson spoke that “Remedy Live” will be preforming at PHS on August 21, 2017 and the planning
meeting will afford more information.

1:00pm- Meeting adjourned



